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Provincial President, Eugene Hartter 
 

Summer 2018 is almost in the books.  A little rain, a 
little hail and a lot of heat and harvest time is here.  
The hail took care of the wife’s harvest, so hopefully 
she will help with mine. 
 
I would once again like to express my gratitude to 
the Kindersley Lodge for the fantastic job they did at 
hosting Provincial Conference in June.  National 
Convention in Regina, with the Regina Elks hosting, 
did a bang up job.  Great work done by a great 
bunch of people. 
 
Meeting new members and revisiting those I have 
met in the past will be rewarding as I travel to the 
Lodges and events throughout the province.  My 
first visit, I will be in Yorkton #392 and #199 on 
October 9th and then off to the Walk-a-thon in 
Esterhazy for October 12-14, 2018. The majority of 
my visits will be in the Northern part of the 
province. 
 
My theme for this year is ‘The Past, The Present, The 
Future‘.  We often reflect on the past projects, 
fellowship and friendships that we have acquired 
throughout the years.   

Let’s bring some of these ideas into the present in order to 
have a good future for  
Elkdom 
 
Those that have projects that continue to be successful in 
your communities – keep up the good work.  If we can share 
some of our ideas, hopefully others can succeed as well. 
 
As I travel to the different Lodges, I will be asking each Lodge 
to share a fundraising event or idea– a unique one – that has 
been successful.  Give me the details as to what worked and 
what did not and let’s share these successes with others. 
 
I still have room on my agenda for extra visits so if a lodge is 
holding a special event or a meeting and would like for me to 
attend, please contact me. 
 
Best wishes to all and see you in my travels. 
 
Fraternally yours 
Eugene Hartter 
Sask. Provincial President 
 

Thank You! 

Kindersley Elks 

For hosting the 

2018 Provincial 

Conference 

 

We have Provincial 

Elks Golf Shirts  

On sale for ($10.00)  

Only 20 left 

Contact us at 306-

665-1333 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

To our PPP Br. Ron Potter who was 
installed as Grand Exalted Ruler in 

Regina at National Convention 2018. 
 

Way to go Ron!   
We are very proud of you and know you 

will do Elkdom justice. 
Best wishes in your travels! 

 

mailto:skprovelks@sasktel.net
http://www.elks-sask.org/
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Sask. Elks Association Provincial Executive 2018-2019 
Provincial President     Eugene Hartter           306-843-7607 
Imm Past President      Kalvin Nankivell         306-457-7775 
1st Vice President          Chris Svab                    306-631-8498 
2nd Vice President         John Voutour          306-577-7088 
3rd Vice President          Norm McNally         306-531-5210 
Prov. Esquire                  Kyle Stevenson         306-294-7780 
Prov. Inner Guard         Brenda Beswick         306-227-5126 
Prov. Chaplain               Drew Kenke         306-852-8412 
Prov. Organist               Gary Hamilton             306-463-7192 
 

 

Sask. Elks District Representative 
District # 

1. Drew Kenke     306-852-8412 
2. Grant Ursaki           306-314-8980 
3. Ron Boerrichter             306-228-3565 
4. Eugene Hartter                306-843-7607 
5. Barry Off     306-745-6504 
6. & 11 have gone to different districts  
7. Harold Claffey                    306-630-4641 
8. Brenda Beswick    306-227-5126 
9. John Voutour    306-577-7088 
10. Kyle Stevenson           306-294-7780 

District Co-ordinator Willis Colby   306-230-9191 Foundation Directors 

Joe Calder   Chairman  306-463-7335 
Bill Tarr     Vice Chair  306-529-9286 
Investigating/Advertising & Promo 

Andy Cox        306-297-8486 
Charlotte Hartter    306-843-7807 

Denise Taylor      306-960-7461 

Sask. Elks Foundation  
We would like to thank Kindersley for hosting the 

Provincial Conference.  
Congratulations to all new Chair Officers who 

were installed at the Conference. 
 

The Walk-a-thon is coming closer so  
PLEASE sell those tickets and see you in Esterhazy. 

 
Grey Cup tickets will be available for pickup at the 

Walk-a-thon to purchase or to sell. 
 

CHARITY APPEAL DRAW - JUNE 9, 2018 
Grand Prize:  $20,000.00 or 2018 Honda   

Elaine Becotte – Nelburg 
2

nd
 Prize:  $3,000.00 Cash     Lydia Wandler - Macklin 

3
rd

 Prize:  $1,500.00 Cash     Evelyn Linnen - Wynyard 
10 Draws of $100.00 Cash each:   

Lillian Voss – Regina Dave Davis - Regina 
Heather Kyhn – Unity Nick Koturbash – Star City 
Sandra Smith – Nipawin W. Blondeau – Moose Jaw  
Armand Marchildon – Zennon Park  
Vern Helm – Shellbrook Grant Martin – Shellbrook 
Dale Klein - Weyburn 
Early Bird Winner ($500.00) Ken Plante - Regina 

Senior Homes  

Greetings to all from the Elks Senior Homes 

management committee.  Things still go well with 

our homes across the Province.  We have done some 

major work at some locations such as replacing 

shingles and rebuilding sidewalks.  Our two new 

duplexes at Esterhazy are all in place and 

occupied.  The new tenants are quite happy with 

their new suites. At the time of writing this message 

we are working on plans to host a grand opening 

during the Walk-a-thon in October.  So come out to 

the Walk-a-thon and see what we have put together 

in Esterhazy for our seniors.  We are still managing 

to keep all our units occupied and have a list of 

people who want to move in.  All our managers are 

doing a great job for us in looking after all the 

everyday needs at each location.  We would also like 

to wish everyone a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday. 

Tony Koval Chairman 306-227-4018 
Gerry Cooper Vice Chair 306-321-2642 
Al Fiissel Davidson 306-444-9872 
Barry Lower Esterhazy 306-745-7942 
Dale Reeves Hanley  306-544-2624 
Art Watson Moose Jaw 306-692-9698 
Mel Durant Moosomin 306-434-6221 
Eugene Rawlyk Nipawin 306-862-4879 
Simon Woroniuk    Prince Albert    306-981-5019 
Kevin Markowski    Rosetown 306-951-7757  
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Presidents Itinerary 

2018  “The Past, The Present, The Future.” 

 

June22-24 Provincial Golf   Carlyle 

July 16-21 National Convention  Regina 

October 9 Official Visit              Yorkton #392 & #199 

October 12-14 Walk-a-thon   Esterhazy 

November 2-4 Provincial Bowling  Canwood 

November 10 80
th

 Anniversary            Meadow Lake 

November 12 Official Visit        Prince Albert #58 & #50 

November 13 Official Visit          LaRonge #554 

 

2019 

January 14 Official Visit   Melfort #89 

January 16 Official Visit      Paddockwood #3  

January 25-27 Mid-Term Meeting  Saskatoon 

January 21 Official Visit             Star City #172 & #75 

January 22 Official Visit     Hudson Bay #456 

March 8-10 Provincial Darts   Esterhazy 

March 18 Official Visit         Muenster #550 

April 1  Official Visit        Cut Knife #380 

April 2  Official Visit            Beechy #165 

June 9-12 Provincial Conference             Moose Jaw 

 

Mixed Bowling 

November 2 - 4, 2018      
Canwood Elks #183  
 
Please set aside this fun 
weekend to join us. 
 
For more Info contact: 
Terry Hamboig – 306-468-2329 

                306-468-4425  

SEE YA THERE! 
 

Provincial Curling – Elmer Rathje    
         At Provincial Conference the Elks Prov. Curling Committee reported that 
the Lampman Local Curling Club was interested in hosting a Fun Spiel with the 
Prov. Elks Curling. After a great deal of discussion, it was decided to proceed if 
Lampman Curling Club was still interested. After contacting Lampman Curling 
Club after Conference, they look forward to hosting the Fun Spiel along with 
the Prov. Elks. 
         Prov. Elks Curling Committee realize this is a New Idea, We hope this will 
help in renewing Prov. Elks Curling and also maybe a way of gaining New Elk 
Members. (Jan. 18-20, 2019) Further Information to follow. 
 
Contacts for this Fun Spiel will be: Darrin Stephen - Elks Member Lampman 
 
For further Information contact me any time: Elmer Rathje 
 
        Lampman Curling Club Along with Sask Elks Association  

Invite you to an Open Fun Spiel  

Spiel will be open to all Elks, Elks Royal Purple and 

Families  

Entry Fee: ----------------$200.00/team  

Date : -------------------------January 18 -20, 2019  

Loca tion: -----------------Lampman Curling Club, Lampman, 

SK  

Entry Deadline: ------January 7, 2019  

Contact: -----------------Darrin Stephen @ 306 -421 -5387  

Banquet: ---------------Sat.  January 19, 2019 @ 6:30 p.m.  

 

 

 

SASK.  ELKS FUNCTIONS  
 
2018 

  
WALK-A-THON                           Oct. 12 - 14, 2018      ESTERHAZY 
 
MIXED BOWLING                       Nov. 2 - 4, 2018     CANWOOD 
 
2019 
 

PROVINCIAL CURLING              Jan 19 -21, 2019       LAMPMAN 
 
MID-TERM MEETING                 Jan. 25 - 27, 2019      SASKATOON 
 
 MIXED DARTS                            March 8 - 10, 2019     ESTERHAZY 
 
NATIONAL DARTS                      May, 2019                   TBA  
 
ELKS 90

th
 ANNUAL CONFERENCE June 9 - 12, 2019   MOOSE JAW 

 
GOLF TOURNAMENT                June 28 - 30, 2019     SHAUNAVON 
 
NATIONAL CONVENTION           July, 2019 ? 
 
WALK-A-THON                            Oct. 18 - 20, 2019       REGINA 
 
MIXED BOWLING                        Nov. 8 - 10, 2019       REGINA 

 
43

rd
 Annual Walk-a-thon 

     This year’s Walk-a-Thon is being 
hosted by Esterhazy Elks #459 on 
October 12-14, 2018. 
Please make sure all Walk-thon tickets 
– sold and unsold – are sent in to Barry 
Off before the draws. Barry’s address is 
on the cover of the ticket book. 
Please join us for this amazing 
weekend; you will not want to miss it! 

You will not be disappointed. 
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Cut Knife Lodge # 380 Member Plants Elks Corn Maze 

An Elks Corn Maze has been designed, planted and opened in Saskatchewan! It's at the 
Bulldog Park Corn Maze in Rockhaven, Sask. near Cut Knife, 56 km west of North 
Battleford. 

The Maze was officially opened on September 2. The National President, Br. Ron Potter, 
and the Provincial President, Br. Eugene Hartter, were there for the opening. Br. Chris 
Scoular of the Cutknife Elks Lodge owns and operates Bulldog Park Corn Maze. There's 
various other attractions onsite to enhance the experience. 

Look at the picture. Try to find your way around the maze. it's a challenge! Then come and 

experience the real thing! It's open 10 AM - 6 PM daily. 


